












 

 
 

 
PROJECT NARRATIVE 

 
The Preserve at Loblolly North  

Proposed PUD Application 
June 23, 2023 

 
 
Background and Property Description 
The 51-acre subject property was acquired in December 2022 as part of a land swap with the Florida Inland 
Navigation District (FIND) that included a future land use amendment to Estate Density Residential (with a RE-
1/2A zoning district), which was unanimously approved by the Board of County Commissioners on October 18, 
2022.   
 
The property is located immediately north of the Loblolly Bay residential community, between SE Gomez 
Avenue and the Intracoastal Waterway in Hobe Sound.   The majority of the upland property, which consists 
of approximately 16 acres along Gomez Avenue, was previously cleared by FIND in preparation for a 
spoil site before the land swap took place.  The balance of the site is composed primarily of forested 
wetlands that extend east to the Intracoastal Waterway. 
 
Proposed Rezoning to Planned Unit Development (PUD)  
By way of a rezoning from RE-1/2A to PUD, Loblolly North LLC in cooperation with Loblolly Bay, is 
proposing to construct 13 single family lots within the area that was previously impacted by FIND.  The 
PUD rezoning is necessary to reduce the minimum lot size from 21,780 sf to 12,000 sf and create 
building setbacks specific to the desired single-family product type. 
 
Based on the estimated uplands and wetlands and assuming ½ density transfer from the wetlands, the 
theoretical maximum number of units that could be built on the property is approximately 65 units or 1.2 
units per acre.  The proposed 13 lots equate to a proposed density of 0.25 units per acre. 
 
Master-Final Site Plan 
As shown on the master-final site plan enclosed, primary access to the new private road that will service 
the new lots is proposed through SE Loblolly Bay Drive, which is a private road in Loblolly Bay.  An 
emergency access provision is proposed on SE Gomez Avenue that will also accommodate “exit-only” by 
weight-activated sensors or remote control.   
 
The proposed new road is intended to align with SE Lake Shore Drive to create a safe intersection at SE 
Loblolly Bay Drive.   
 
The proposed site plan takes advantage of areas that were previously cleared and impacted by FIND.  All 
of the remaining native upland and wetland habitat including wetland buffers will be preserved and/or 
restored as part the Preserve Area Management Plan.  Other features of the concept plan include a 
common area tract on the proposed lake that could accommodate passive recreation and a base area for a 
walking trail around the lake.  The road has been designed with parallel parking areas that can be used for 
guest parking, deliveries, and landscape maintenance vehicles. 
 
Water and sewer service is available through South Martin Regional Utilities. 
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